WEEKLY ANNOUNCEMENTS

GUESTS AND MEMBERS: A Nursery and a Cry Room are located in the upper north pod if a need arises. Children's Activity Boards are provided in a bin next to the south Sanctuary doors. Large Print Bulletins and Hearing Devices are available – ask one of the ushers for assistance. Please sign the red Attendance Book found in the pew so we can have a record of your attendance with us. Those needing to sit instead of stand should feel free to do so at any time. If you would like to know more about Calvary or are interested in becoming a member, please talk to the pastor or call the church office.

PASTOR WILL BE OUT OF THE OFFICE through this coming Wednesday, October 25. If you have a pastoral emergency during that time, please contact the church office. Confirmation class will still be held at the church.

THURSDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY CLASS will resume this coming Thursday, October 26.

JOANN WILL BE OUT OF THE OFFICE this coming Friday the 27th and the following Monday, the 30th. Someone will be in the office answering phones and helping out, but will not have access to email. So if you need assistance either of those days, call the church office.

THE FALL CONGREGATIONAL VOTER'S MEETING will be held next Sunday, October 29, starting at 11:30 AM. Pizza will be provided for lunch. The order of business will be approval of the 2024 Operating Budget and Board Reports. Confirmed members age 18 and older are eligible to attend and vote. Please plan to attend this important meeting!

DURING THE MONTH OF OCTOBER WE WILL BE PRINTING out the entire service, minus the hymns, in the regular bulletin (the large print will continue as usual). So members have full information, the print cost will increase from \$6 per week to approx. \$50 per week, depending on length of readings and etc. to provide the full print. The Elders would like your opinion on this new format. Please contact one of the Elders to inform if this new format is favorable or not for you.

CLLC IS HAVING a Trunk or Treat <u>for their students</u> this coming Friday, October 27 at 3:30 PM in the parking lot. If you would like to pass out candy, please call Miss Melissa at 785-783-2121 to let her know. All candy needs to be nut/peanut butter free.

A VIDEO DOORBELL/AUTOMATIC DOOR OPENER has been added to the outside south entry door nearest the office. This door is the designated entry point during the weekday. All church doors will remain locked at all times. You can push the doorbell to talk to staff and to gain entry into the building. We are looking at eventually mounting the same on the basement entrance.

A SECOND SUNDAY MORNING ADULT BIBLE STUDY CLASS HAS STARTED. Boone Smith is leading a study on the Psalms. The class is currently meeting in the Library until the Crume Room floor is replaced.

CHOIR PRACTICE HAS BEGUN! Practices are held on Wednesday evenings at 6 PM. Everyone high school age and older is welcome and encouraged to join choir! See Anna Reb if you have questions.

FED TO FEED: During the month of October Calvary is collecting <u>Canned</u> <u>Soup</u> to help supply the TNO Food Pantry. Items should be placed in the bin under the Usher's Table in the Narthex. Thank you!

To place announcements or prayer concerns in the Sunday bulletin contact the church office by 9 AM on Thursdays. Prayer concerns printed in the bulletin do not replace prayer chain requests. To place a prayer chain request during evening and weekend hours please call Leila Schuh at 785-224-7962; during week days call the Church Office.